Annual Report for Tysoe United Adults and Tysoe United Juniors

2023-24 has been another busy year of football for both the adult team and 9 Junior teams.

The adult team have had a very good season after moving from the Stratford Alliance to play in the Banbury Lord Jersey League in division 2 and finished 4th out of 9 teams. 
Tysoe adults continue to attract new players, plus players from Tysoe Juniors are also becoming regular players within the team.
This season the adults for the first time entered a Sunday morning team playing in the Leamington & District Sunday League, but sadly due to low numbers after Christmas we had to fold the Sunday team.

The Juniors have had another good season with 10 teams this season with u7, 2xu9, u10, u11, u12, u13, & u18.
The u9, u10 & u11 all played their games in the Mid-Warwickshire in the u7-u12 Saturday Football League, u12 & u13 played in the played in the Ambassador Evesham Football League, and the u16 played in the Coventry Sunday Youth Football League. 
Next season all junior teams will be playing in the Ambassador Evesham Football League, this will make it easier for pitch allocations on a Saturday morning plus we will know what fixtures each team will have at the beginning of the season.

This year we had over 130 registered players to play in the above leagues and another 30 registered players just in the u7 age group who train and have played in a few end of season friendlies. This just shows that as a local village club we attract players from a wide range of villages and from the local towns, we also show we can compete with other teams from Stratford, Warwick, Leamington, Banbury, Tewksbury and Coventry.
The Juniors continues to grow with over 40 Managers, coaches, assistant coaches, and parent helpers all who have been DBS checked, have completed a FA safeguarding for Children course and a FA introduction to First Aid in football.
With changes in football around Concussion a lot of our officials have carried out the FA Concussion Guidelines course, plus with the highlight of more cardiac arrest within sports a lot of our coaches have also completed the FA Sudden Cardiac Arrest course and it is good to know that we have on site in the pavilion our own emergency defibrillator. 
Next season a new law comes in to affect meaning all age groups under 11 will not be allowed to head the ball, so players and coaches will have to change the way they play or coach football.

On Saturday 12th May the Juniors celebrated the end of season with the annual football presentation with teams playing matches, a BBQ, and all players being given a medal from the club, plus each age group also awarded individual trophies to players for their achievements throughout the season.
The weekend of Saturday 8th and Sunday 9th June Tysoe Adults and Tysoe Juniors will hold their annual Junior football tournament with 50 teams taking part over the weekend.

Tysoe Adults as just gain accreditation from the FA and Tysoe Juniors are in the process of obtaining accreditation which is good for both clubs. 

Tysoe adults and Tysoe Juniors would like to thank the Parish Council for their continued support and maintaining the playing field which allows us to play football to a high standard.

Kind Regards

Steve Allen
Tysoe United JFC Chairman / Club Welfare Officer
(07808 633 155
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